
September was a busy month at Chimala Mission. Both of the containers 
that were shipped this last spring finally arrived! It was a slow process 
this year. Unfortunately when the containers arrived in port in June, the 
government was at the end of the fiscal year. We were told that their 
budget was finished and they could not do anything until they received 
funding for the 2012-2013 year. So, there we sat. We had worked on hav-
ing all of our paperwork approved ahead of time, but it seemed as though 
when the money finally did come, they had forgotten that. However, fi-
nally everything was approved and we got them to the mission. I know it 
was good for the Wagners to get all of the personal items that they had 
shipped and all of the ranch supplies that we had sent to start the cattle 
project. 

Garry Hill arrived back at Chimala at the first of September to resume 
teaching at CBI. He had been back in the States doing some fund raising 
and attending the Bear Valley meeting in Denver. You will read in his 
report all of the great things going on at the Bible College.  You will also 
read about some of the good things that Susan Logsdon has been doing 
down at the hospital and around the mission.  

Mentioning Susan and Don, I am sad to report that they have recently 
made the decision to return back to the States. We really hate to see them 
leave. Don brought a lot of knowledge and wisdom to the mission team. 
He had also made a large donation in equipment to help get the cattle project up and going. He has put a lot of 
time into developing this program and I hate that he is not going to get to be there to see it completed. 

We are interested in finding someone with knowledge in this area who would like to go and serve for a couple of 
years to bring the cattle project to completion. It remains our goal to develop a mission that can be, for the most 
part, self-supporting. The cattle project will play a vital role in helping us reach that end. So, if you or someone 
you know has this type of knowledge and the desire to serve God in a foreign country, please contact me. I know 
there are people out there that know ranching and could teach the natives how to do this. There are also opportu-
nities to teach general farming skills. We have a lot of fertile land that could be growing vegetables for the stu-
dents at the schools, and we could also be teaching better agriculture methods to our preacher students.  

Chad mentioned in his article last month that we have a new missionary preparing to go to Chimala. Cheryl 
Bode has been successful in getting her support raised and is busy getting all of her paperwork in order. Since 
Cheryl does plan to work as a nurse, we are getting her Tanzanian nursing license in order. Chad mentioned in 
her residence documents that she will work at the hospital, so the Immigration Department is requiring that the 
Nursing License be finished before they will process her Resident Permit. This has delayed her departure by a 
few weeks. She hopes to be  in Chimala by the second week of November. Please keep her preparations in your 
prayers.                                                                                                                                                - Bill Stinson  

From the Coordinator 

 

Chimala Mission, 

Hospital, and Schools 

September 2012 

Bill and Cyndi at one of the 
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     Schools, Mountains and 30 Prospective Students... 
It was a thrill to return to the students and teachers 

at CBI this fall. After the audacious two-day 

journey, Menard greeted us at the small airport in 

Mbeya. We returned to the mission and 

immediately were greeted by the faculty and 

students at CBI. Sunday we went to Uturo. The 

building was crowded with some of our students 

and teachers who had been holding a campaign all 

weekend. That morning two were baptized because 

of their efforts. On the way to church that morning 

we talked to two of our students who had been 

invited to hold worship services at the Islamic 

school down the road. There are four Christian 

students there and these two CBI students were 

allowed to have New Testament worship with them 

in one of the classrooms.  

Ezekiel was asked to grade the district Bible 

Knowledge Exams for the whole district this next 

week. Our students at the Herring Secondary 

School passed the exam with over two-thirds 

making either Aôs or Bôs (if you are familiar with Tanzanian scores, that is very good).  We also found out this week 

that Remmy, the CBI English director, was asked to provide our students as teachers in many of the area schools to 

teach Bible on Fridays. We are now organizing these students so they will be able to learn the pure Gospel of our 

Savior every week now.  

Boaz has been taking two students on his motorcycle weekly up the mountain to Nungu where this summer they 

have had 7 restorations and 9 baptisms. We will have one student from the mountain come to school next year 

named David, which will further strengthen the work there.  

Xavier has been working in Igawa for the past two months. He is having classes on the weekends teaching the men 

to preach and lead the worship. He says that his purpose has been ñto make the church independent and make every 

man a leader.ò 

Classes are keeping all of us busy. I am teaching Church History and Bible Geography. We now have over 12 books 

that have been printed in Swahili for the classes. We are also all helping unload the new library books. We had our 

first faculty meeting this week and the faculty are working hard in their respective realms. We have over 30 students 

who have shown an interest in coming next year. The prospective students will be coming to campus in a couple of 

weeks to be interviewed. The days here are long but ever so rewarding. We are so blessed to be working with the 

finest students and faculty we have ever known. Please continue to pray for CBI as we prepare the preachers and 

teachers of Tanzania and Malawi.  

Garry L. Hill   

Extension Coordinator  

Garry Hillõs Report 

On August 20th, we walked down to the shop for the 

morning devotional. We were surprised because the gate 

was closed. It turned out to be a holiday celebrating the end 

of Ramadan. If you don't know,  this is a Muslim holiday 

that is celebrated by all the workers in Tanzania. You never 

know when the end of Ramadan is going to be, because it is 

determined by the moon.  There was one worker that was 

waiting and wondering why the gate was closed. He had not 

heard the news by radio of the holiday. Because he is a 

Christian, he came to work. We hear the call to prayers 

several times a day and the influence is ever-present.  

 

The Let's Start Talking group recently left. Even though 

the government hindered them by scheduling the census 

during their visit, they had many students with whom they 

were able to share the Gospel and helped many people to 

improve their English speaking skills. Many of their 

students were in their early teens. This group is especially open to the good news of Jesus and how a Christian 

should live. It was encouraging to us to have this group on campus.   

 

Yesterday started out like any other day. After devotional, I went down to the hospital to distribute baby blankets. 

There were 10 mothers in the ward. I passed out blankets and enjoyed a few minutes admiring the babies. Next I 

walked over to the children's ward. There is one child that has been in traction in the ward for about 2 weeks. The 

little girl was still there. I have had a big bag of stuffed animals in my workroom for several months. Since the girl 

was still there, I decided that this was the day to take stuffed animals to the children's ward. I came back to the 

house and counted out the number of stuffed animals for the children that were in the ward and returned to the 

hospital. At first I gave this little girl a huge teddy bear. Her eyes got big and it was obvious that she was scared to 

death of my gift. So we checked the bag and found a stuffed monkey. This time her eyes were filled with joy as 

she received her ñZawadi.ò I went around the ward and continued to distribute the stuffed animals. Some children 

were too small to appreciate the gift, but their mothersô eyes said enough. Children come to the ward for a variety 

of reasons. Malaria, broken bones and burns are the most common. Some of these injuries will stay with a child 

for life.  The children are usually a little in awe of a white person offering them a gift and some of them have 

never been close to a white person in their life. I distributed 153 baby blankets this month. My supplies were 

almost gone but then the containers arrived the next week! I pray that such a small gift as a baby blanket and 

diaper shirt for a new baby or a small toy for a child will help to show our Christian love to the Tanzanian people. 

Thank you to all the people who make these gifts possible.                                                          
    - Susan Logsdon 

Don and Susanõs Report 

We are moving forward on the Nursing School. Chad came up with what I think is a very good idea. He proposed 

using  the existing facilities at CBI to house the Nursing School. CBI is next door to the hospital on our campus, 

but our dorms for CBI are a good distance away. Chad suggested we build new classrooms near the dorms so they 

would be in one location. Everyone has agreed that this will be better for both works. We are working on plans for 

construction and should be building in the next few weeks. We hope to have the Nursing School started in 2013 

and we are pushing to get our paperwork completed. Keep this work in your prayers. - Bill Stinson  

Update on the Nursing School 

Garry with some of the students handing out  

blankets for them to sleep on 

Susan with some of the nurses at the hos-

pital handing out blankets 

http://www.wetrainpreachers.com/garry-hill-reports/2012/9/30/schools-mountains-and-30-prospective-students.html

